Agenda Item No: 5b (2)

STRATEGIC DELIVERY PARTNERSHIP UPDATE

COMMUNITY PLANNING BOARD OF 20TH JANUARY 2022



COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP

Date of last meeting: 20/10/2021

CURRENT ISSUES OF CONCERN/CHALLENGES REQUIRING SUPPORT FROM THE SDP CHAIRS EXECUTIVE:

n/a

Follow up action agreed by the SDP CHAIRS EXECUTIVE following 8th December meeting:

n/a

MAIN CURRENT FOCUS OF THE SDP

Chief Inspector Kevin Lammie has now taken over as Chair of the Community Safety Partnership (CSP). Thriving Community Teams have now been established with Senior Communities officers with a remit for Community Safety identified for the geographical areas of Troon and Prestwick, Ayr and Carrick, and support link officers have been identified to support the existing CSP Joint Action Groups. The new Support link officer for CSP has been identified as Lorraine McKenzie, Thriving Communities Team Leader. Focus for the SDP going forward will be to consolidate the work of the Joint Action Groups and ensure that they are developing joint work in support of the key priorities of the CSP and that support arrangements for the CSP and Joint Action Groups are agreed

PROGRESS UPDATE (INCLUDING AREAS OF SUCCESS)

Since the last CCP meeting the CSP has not met due to changes in personnel with the next meeting being scheduled. However in the time since the last meeting the following has occurred:

Bonfire Watch

In conjunction with partners, bonfire watch ran successfully this year. Accumulations of materials were removed by either Waste Management or Portland Janitorial to prevent unregulated bonfires in local communities. South Ayrshire Council and other partners used social media to promote fire safety messages over this time.

Ayr Town Centre Safety Campaign

Over the Christmas period taxi marshals were employed to reduce the risk of violence when people have left nightclub establishments.

Re-deployable CCTV Cameras

Re-deployable CCTV camera were installed in a two locations since the last CSP meeting including in the Kincaidston area to increase the security of the homes that had been vacated in the blast zone.

Violence Against Woman Partnership 16 Days of Action

The 16 days of Action took place from the 25th November to the 10th December 2021. Over this period a number of events and inputs took place including sessions in local nursery school and with family learning groups about gender roles and stereotypes, a session with Social Work and Police inputs at a local woman's

only gym and an input from NHS and Monumental Mindset at the Exclusively Woman's group in Lochside Community Centre. All the partner organisations used their social media platforms to highlight issues around Violence Against Woman and Girls. Unfortunately, due to bad weather, one of our flagship events the Reclaim The Night walk was postponed and will now take place in March on International Woman's Day.

MARAC

The Multi Agency Risk Assessment Conference (MARAC) for the Three Ayrshires and Police Scotland funding has been approved and the Service Level Agreement has been developed for the work to go ahead. The recruitment process for the three members of staff is underway and it anticipated the Conference will be up and running by March 2022.

KEY ISSUES

 Home fire safety were highlighted as particular priority at this time, this is due to the new legislation regarding smoke alarms within homes.

UPDATE ON ACTION TO SUPPORT THE LOIP/PLACE PLANS

Community Safety partners are committed to the joint work being taken forward by the CPP in Wallacetown and the wider priority of reducing poverty in communities

Report Completed by:

Officer: Lorraine McKenzie Date: 10th January 2022